Good afternoon, Friends!

The H&I subcommittee met today with nine participants! We had another new participant join today, which
makes back-to-back months of new folks becoming involved! We are excited for greater support!

We have hosted three meetings at the Cheshire County House of Corrections facility (CCHOC) during the
month of April. Our meeting for the mens D-Pod was held on Thursday, 10-Apr-2025. We had three
attendees join. We gave out one six month keytag and proceeded to read Tradition Three from the Basic
Text. All participants shared and highlighted some of the challenges they encounter while being
incarcerated. They are eager to leave the facility and attend NA meetings.

We again encouraged them to attend an NA meeting as soon as they leave. We hope to see them at an
outside meeting in the near future. Thank you to Bob C., Joseph R. and Josh R. for their service.

We hosted a meeting for the Women'’s pod on Friday, 18-Apr-2025. Two attendees joined. We gave out a
30 day and 90 day keytag and read ‘"Who Is An Addict’ from the Basic Text. The two attendees were highly
interested in learning more about NA and requested to borrow two basic texts.We gladly obliged. We hope
to see them again next month! Thank you to Sarah H. and Barb P. for their service.

The April meeting for the mens K-Pod was held on Tuesday, 22-Apr-2025. We had two attendees and began
the meeting with a discussion on Sponsorship. We then continued with reading ‘What Can | Do’ from the
Basic Text. There was further sharing on the reading from both attendees. Thank you to Jake O. and Les T.
for their Service!

Our postponed H&I Learning Day was held on Saturday, April 12th at the Turning Point facility in White
River Junction, VT. The event started at 12:00 PM. and we closed the presentation around 3:30 PM. We saw
16 participants in person during the day and two Zoom attendees. One of the attendees on zoom was from
Northern Canada! The event was a success and we held important discussions on H&I Do's and Don'ts,
challenges H&I subcommittees face and the importance of referring to our H&I policies and H& literature.
Thank you to everyone who supported the event!

Our budget balance was at $591.27 at the beginning of April. However, we spent $177.26 on food for the
H&l Learning Day. Our new current balance is $414.01.

We held brief discussions today surrounding potential new H&l commitments at the Brattleboro Retreat in
Brattleboro, VT, Avenues Treatment Facility in Dublin, NH and the Marble Valley Regional Department of
Corrections in Rutland, VT. We plan to contact the Retreat and Avenues within the next month to learn of
their interest for us to host H& commitments. We are aiming to contact the Rutland prison towards the
end of the summer (August) as folks’ schedules open up. More will be revealed on these topics, but we
continue to make progress within our sub-committee and encourage other to join in the success! Addicts in
need of hearing our life saving message could benefit from your involvement!

Thank you for allowing us to serve!
In Loving Service,

H&I subcommittee



